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Dear Requester
Thank you for your request for information relating to residents parking permits on Whittingham
Road in Mapperley. You asked:
1) How many ‘residents’ permits are currently active for addresses that are not Whittingham
Road.
2) If permits are issued to businesses (not residents) of the shops on Plains Road, please can you
explain why they are not able to use the car park accessed from Haywood Road?
3) We were told after our last enquiry that this issue would be ‘under review’ at the next time
that the permits would be renewed. Please could you share with us the results of this review as I
was unable to find it on any public forum.
4) Delivery lorries park in resident bays and blocking drives as they deliver to businesses on
Plains Road. Again, the car park accessible from Haywood Road is a similar distance and always
nearly empty. Please could businesses be encouraged to use this facility?
Our response you your points is:
According to our records there are only 2 permits issued to properties that do not have a
Whittingham Road address. There are none issued to any properties with a Plains Road address.
Any review is an internal officer-led process rather than a formal report to Committee (reports
to committee’s are documents which would be publicly available) but as we have no record of
any significant problems with the scheme the out-of-scheme permits have been renewed.
FOI is about disclosing recorded information, asking the LA to take a form of action is outside of
the remit of FOI, however your comments are noted.
I hope that you find this information to be helpful, however if you are unhappy with the way in
which your request has been handled, then please email us at foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the
reference NCC-045658-20 and we will be happy to review your request
With kind regards

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer
Nottinghamshire County Council




